
WHAT:       Health and Safety Committee 
WHEN:      Wednesday, November 13, 2024 
TIME:        3:30PM – 4:30PM 
WHERE:    Scotia-Glenville High School Room B2 
 
Agenda 
 

Time What Who 

3:30 – 
3:40 

Welcome and Review Agenda Jon Van 
Alstyne 

 
 
 
3:40 – 
4:00 
 

Items: 
 

Lead in Drinking Water 
• Update 
• Information for Buildings 

 
Building Level ERPs and District-Wide Safety Plan 

• Update 
 
AEDs 

• New Pads 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Jon Van   
Alstyne 

4:00 – 
4:30 

Round Table All 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 
Meeting Minutes 
November 13, 2024 

 

Attendees: Peter Zwack, Dennis Cooper, Jeremy Ecker, Marci Tebbano, Karnjit Singh, Betsy Williams, Drew 
Giaquinto, Tonya Federico, Rachel Frederick, Jamian Rockhill, Kim Weiss 

Agenda Items 

Lead in Drinking Water (Jon Van Alstyne) 

• Lead in drinking water testing is required by the New York State Department of Health to be completed 
in schools by December 31, 2025. Certain water outlets, such as those located in bathrooms, art/science 
rooms, or any other place determined by the school where they will not be used for drinking and/or 
cooking do not require testing. “Do not drink” signage is required when water outlets are not tested. 
Signage is also required if an outlet tests above the permissible limit. The signage essentially takes the 
outlet “out of service” until remediation can be conducted. Drew mentioned that the district recently 
replaced fixtures as a capital project. Testing will likely be conducted after July 2025. The state is 
allowing up to $10,000 in reimbursable funding for remediation. 

District-Wide Safety Plan and Building Level Emergency Response Plans (Jon Van Alstyne) 

• The District-Wide Safety Plan (DWSP) and Building Level Emergency Response Plans are still in limbo 
as the DWSP was recently introduced to the public at the last Board of Education meeting. The plan is 
now in the mandatory 30-day comment period. Pending the comment period, the plan should be adopted 
by the Board of Education on December 9th. The plans will then be submitted to State Education. 

AEDs (Jon Van Alstyne) 

• All AEDs have been updated with new batteries and new adult pads. The pediatric pads expire at the end 
of November so they will be replaced on or about November 20th. 

 

Round Table 

Building Safety Updates (Drew Giaquinto) 

• Within a week, the district will be submitting plans to State Education regarding security enhancements 
for the building vestibules and the boiler system at Lincoln. Most principals have met with the architect 
regarding their vestibule upgrade. The timeline for the vestibules and boiler system is as follows: bids in 
March, construction during the summer of 2025, and completion by the fall of 2025. A presentation 
regarding electric busses and the upgrades to the transportation facility was conducted. The cost is $2.6 
million but most of the funding will be reimbursed. 

 

 

Next Meeting: Wednesday, December 11, 2024  

 


